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THESUFFOLK UNIVERSITY NEWSLETTER
7 W.,WEQ§li$h9d by the Public Relations Office

Louis B. Connelly, Director

Vol. 6 Number 6 February, 1976

TUITION INCREASES VOTED IN COLLEGES AND LAW SCHOOL

The Board of Trustees voted at its February meetinc to increase full-
time tuition by $250 in the undergraduate colleges and $300 in all graduate
divisions for the 1976 77 academic year.

President Fulham said the tuition increases were necessitated princi-
pally because of the  rising cost of utilities, services and necessary
salary adjustments." He said appropriate adjustments would be made for
part-time and evening students in the colleges.

Tuition in the College of Liberal Arts and the College of Business
Administration will go from $1600 to $1850 for full time undergraduate
students and to $1900 for graduate students.

Full-time tuition in the law school will be increased from $2000 to
$2300. Evening tuition in the law school was increased by $225 to $1725.

Suffolk thus joined a growing number of colleges and universities to
raise tuitions for the coming year. Despite the increase, the university
tuition remains one of the lowest of any private four-year college in New
England.

The same can be said for the law school. Figures for other New England
law schools: Boston University, $3650; Boston College, $3200; Harvard,
$3150; Vermont, $3000; Northeastern, $3000; Franklin Pierce, $2700; Western
New England, $2700; New England Law School, $2300; Suffolk, $2300.
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~ RIDGEWAY CONSTRUCTION PLANS UNDER STUDY

The Board of Trustees, at the February meeting, approved an allocation
of $20,000 for an architectural study of the Ridgeway building for construc 
tion of a new building for the undergraduate colleges.

The study will be made by the firm of Knight, Bagge and Anderson, who
designed both the Donahue and Fenton buildings. Vice President Francis X.
Flannery said the study will include design of the mass and facade and the
amount of space available for use.

to Tentative plans would call for two sub basements for library and student
recreational use and a five story above ground building which would house
administrative offices on the first floor, three floors of classrooms and a
top floor with faculty offices.

#

RAMS AGAIN CHOSEN FOR NCAA TOURNEY, FINISH 19-4

For the second year in a row, Suffolk's basketball team has been
selected to play in the NCAA Division III Tournament.

The Rams, who finished the season 19 4, winning 16 of their last 17
games, were selected along with Boston State College, and Rhode Island College.
One other team remains to be selected. The tournament will be played March 11
and 12 at Rhode Island College.

Ticket information, times of games and opponents will be made available
by the.Athletic Office as soon as the tournament schedule is finalized.

Suffolk, subject of a recent feature spot on Don Gillis' Channel 5 TV
sports show, is ranked 15th in the nation in the latest NCAA Division 111
ratings. The Rams finished the season with a 77-67 victory over Salem State
Thursday night.

#29

A SOCIAL CLUB FOR SUFFOLK? THE AYES SEEM TO HAVE IT!

A few weeks ago the Suffolk University Social Committee issued a memo
to faculty and staffers for the purpose of starting a social club. Plans
were to have one or two dinners a year outside the university.

The response has been favorable.  So far we've had about 40 affirmatives
and about 10 nos and we expect a lot more people acceptin ," said John Shannon
of the committee. Most of the people have returned the $5 membership fee
which will help defray expenses of the dinner. Shannon said he hoped that
membership could climb to 100.

Mary Mahoney of Psychological Services, chairman of the committee, said
deadline for replies is March 1. The $5 checks should be made payable to
Suffolk University Social Club. All staffers are invited to join.

MeanWhile, the staff social hour was held Thursday, Feb. 26 from 4 to
6 p.m. in the Faculty Dining Room. Drinks and hors d'oeuvres were served.

.IL
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' ACTING ASST. DEAN NAMED FOR BUSINESS COLLEGE

Dr. Steven K. Trooboff, former director of the program in pedagogy,
International Teachers Program at Harvard Business School, has been named
acting assistant dean of the College of Business Administration for the period
of March 1 to Sept. 1.

-Dean Richard L. McDowell said that Dr. Trooboff will be involved with
faculty recruitment, the Institute for Business Management and other business
school projects pending the search for a permanent successor to former Dean
Robert Graham.

Dr. Trooboff, who lives in Boston, was graduated from Georgia State
University in 1966 with a B.B.A. and from Harvard University in 1968 where he
received his M.B.A. He also holds a D.B.A. from Harvard.

#

A HOLIDAY REMINDER FOR MARCH 17, AND MEMORIAL DAY

Vice President Francis X. Flannery has issued a reminder that Evacuation
Day will be celebrated on Wednesday, March 17 and Memorial Day on Monday,
May 31 and that the university will be closed on those days.

Flannery said that these dates vary with those listed in the catalogue
and bulletin (Monday, March 15 and Monday, May 24) but came about because of
changes in information from the State concerning the two holidays.

#

COLLEGE LIBRARY ADDS EXTRA SHELVING ROOM

The College library has acquired the use of Room 28 in the Archer
Building for a supplementary stack area.

College Librarian Edmund G. Hamann said lesser used materials will be ?
shelved in the room including older volumes of periodicals, the Suffolk theses 1
collection and selected folio volumes. Access to the room will be restricted ;
but the material will be made available for library use during normal hours 1
upon request at the circulation desk. These materials generally do not circu }
late outside the library. 1

Hamann said that ordinary books will not be stored in this area. 1

#

HERALD-AMERICAN PUBLISHER WILL SPEAK AT JOURNALISM AWARDS DINNER

Robert C. Bergenheim, publisher of the Boston Herald American and Sunday
Herald Advertiser, will speak at the sixth annual high school newspaper awards
dinner sponsored by Suffolk's Journalism Department March 4 at the university.

Bergenheim will speak at 5 p.m. in the auditorium. A dinner in the
school's main dining hall will follow at 6 p.m.

Suffolk will award a total of $3200 in scholarships to three high schools
for excellence in news writing, editorial writing and typography. Some 45
Greater Boston high schools entered the competition.

#
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* CAMPUS HAPPENINGS *

For the first time since the late thirties, separate catalogues will be
published by the College of Liberal Arts and the College of Business Administra 
tion. Dean Joseph H. Strain reports that both catalogues will cover a two year
period -1976 1978. The catalogues will be updated with an essential supplement
during the second year. Dean Strain says the new format will reduce printing
and mailing costs.

Dr. Allan J. Kennedy, chairman of Speech, and staff are preparing for the
third annual Spring Speech Tournament which will attract some 400 high school
students here March 6. Milton Academy will be shooting for its third straight
tournament crown. The Speech department will also host an individual events
tournament for 20 colleges and universities the weekend of March 12 followed by
tournament for novices. On March 26, Suffolk will sponsor the second annual
community college speech tournament luring representatives from such states as
Maryland, Virginia and New York.

The Education Department recently presented Harvard Prof. Gerald Lesser,
one of the creators of the TV children's shows, Sesame Street and The Electric
Company, for an informative fast-moving lecture and film. Sesame Street was
developed in 1967, went on TV in 1969. The Electric Company came on in 1971.
Among the observations by Dr. Lesser: "We minimized how rapidly kids can learn
and how sophisticated their sense of humor is to the TV medium."

Dean Richard L. McDowell of the Business College announced the following
new members to the College's Advisory Council: James J. Carroll, assistant vice
president of the State Street Bank and Trust Co., Gerald F. Kennedy, vice presi 
dent of the Foxboro Co., and Guerard H. Howkins Jr., director of financial
relations for Raytheon Co. in Lexington. All were selected to two-year terms.
The Business College has four seminars on tap this month - Retail Store Manage-
ment, March 9, Career Building: A New Flexibility, March 12, Top Management
Planning, March 15 and Cash Budgeting, March 29. Prof. Bernard W. Meyler of
Business served as a tax panelist for the Internal Revenue Service's 12th
annual tax preparers' conference.

Dr. Edward G. Hartmann of History, currently on sabbatical for a trip to
Wales, has compiled a tentative bibliography of publications by graduates of the
undergraduate colleges. It consists of books, periodical articles and the like.
If you know of any Suffolk grads who have authored something, contact Dr. Donald
W. Goodrich, 1 Boulder Brook Rd., Wellesley, Ma. 02181. Goodrich will be up 
dating the bibliography while Hartmann is away.

NOTEWORTHY - Dr. Theodore Marshall of Physics has been appointed a research
associate for the Argonne National Laboratory, which is operated by the Univer-
sity of Chicago for the U.S. Energy Research and Development Administration
(formerly Atomic Energy Commission) in Lemont, Ill. Dr. Marshall will be in the
Solid State Science Division. He will remain at Suffolk. Prof. John J.
O'Callaghan of Government has been appointed to the Mass. Bar Association's Sub 
committee on Administrative Law. Dr. Maria Bonaventura of Chemistry was selected
by the National Science Foundation to read grants seeking scientific equipment
for colleges and universities. Law Prof. Louise Weinberg's article,  The New
Meaning of Equity," has been accepted for publication in the Journal of Legal  
Education. Dr. David G. Stratman of English recently lectured on "Politics of  
Urban Education" at a seminar in education at Tufts University and also to ;
student audiences at Tufts and M.I.T. Dr. Frances Burke of Public Management
will chair a panel discussion entitled,  Alternative Careers for the 19805" March
6 at the Radcliffe Institute. And Dr. Stanley Vogel, Prof. Ruth Lottridge, and
Dr. Anne Boutelle of English accompanied the Canadian Literature students to
Harvard for a series of lectures b Canadian scholars. The first one was by oet 
novelist Margaret AtWOOd on FEb- 1g, the second by Prof. Author Marshall McLuEan
on Feb. 25;

#
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 POTPOURRI  

"Here we go Suffolk, here we go!" That will be the chant at the Rhode
1 Island College gymnasium beginning March ll when the Suffolk Rams seek to win
1 this year's NCAA Division III Northeast Championship. Congratulations to Coach
 Charlie Law, Asst. Coach Jim Nelson and the basketball team for their brilliant
1 19 4 season. Unfortunately, the tourney could not be played locally, but

Student Government President Chris Spinazzola is heading a move to charter some
buses for the jaunt to Providence, just an hour away. Let's hope the Suffolk
community turns out like it did a year ago. . . Dr. Arthur West of Biology
reminds us that the university has acquired two cabins and a former tea room and
moved them from Whiting, Me. to our Cobscook Bay laboratory in Edmunds. The ,
tea room was once visited by Eleanor Roosevelt and her secret service agents
while enroute to the presidential retreat in Campobello. How about a sign,
"Eleanor Roosevelt dined here." By the way, the Friedman Lab should be a busy
spot this summer. The Modern Foreign Language Department will be the first non ;
marine science academic group to use the station as part of a summer course
offering Spanish. . . Our best wishes to Pete Dragonas who left Accounting last
Friday to accept a position as a securities trader for Josephal & Co. and a seat
on the floor of the Boston Stock Exchange. . . The ice hasn't even broken yet,
but a Suffolk group of boating enthusiasts are already planning a boating
rendezvous at the Metropolitan Yacht Club on Fore River, West Braintree. It's
set for July 17 and 18 and includes a picnic to the islands. Members of the
steering committee to Contact are Dr. Cleo Boudreau of Modern Languages and Dr.
Ted Marshall of Physics. All boaters and guests are welcome. . . Lou Peters
has returned to the Suffolk bookstore after a stint at Boston State College in  
similar capacity. . . Vice President Treasurer Frank Flannery made the presen-  
tations at the Neighborhood Awards Luncheon of the NatiOnal Conference of
Christians and Jews Feb. 19 and if you were watching the six o'clock news on ;
Channel 5 that evening, you undoubtedly saw him doing the honors. . .

Prof. Judith R. Dushku of Government and Economics has taken a leave of
absence to await the birth of her second child. Agnes Bain, who taught in
Government a year ago, will teach two of Prof. Dushku's courses in comparative
government while Dunston Wai of Sudan, a Ph.D. candidate at Harvard, and Farouk
Jabvala, a Ph.D. candidate at the Fletcher School of Law and Diplomacy will
teach African politics and international law and organization respectively. . .
New staffers this month: Marie DeLisle of Revere, College Library; Dauna Roche
of Weymouth, secretary Law Placement; David Setterlund of Dorchester and Charles
Worthy of Boston, Building Service. . . Bill Coughlin of Admissions represented
the university at the annual Jewish Veterans Brotherhoods Awards Breakfast in
Waltham at which some 104 high school students were honored for outstanding
achievements in brotherhood. . . The Student Bar Association is conducting a
"Monte Carlo Night" March 6 at Victorian Boston, a bicentennial museum at
Arlington street and Columbus avenue. All of the Suffolk community are invited
for this night of mock gambling with play money. For $2 cash you can get two
grand in play money. Prizes will be awarded. . . New campus minister this
semester is the Rev. Robert J. Menard of Springfield, currently assigned to St.
Anthony's Shrine. He's available afternoons, Monday through Thursdays. . . A
wish for a quick recovery to Baseball Coach Tom Walsh, felled at home by
pneumonia. . . The late Harold G. "Hap Kern, publisher of the Herald American,
was a good friend of Suffolk. Grants from the Hearst paper have supported the
journalism department's high school news contest and a year ago, Kern was made
the first honorary member of Suffolk s Journalism Society. . . Retired Business
Prof. John Mahoney has been designated professor emeritus of the College of
Business Administration. . . Atty. James D. St. Clair spoke to an overflow
crowd of law students Feb. 5. The Suffolk Law Forum's next attraction is sports
attorney Bob Woolf Thursday (March 4) at 5 p.m. in Room 208 of the Donahue
Building. . . See you next month. . . V
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